## SUMMARY OF BICYCLE AND PEDESTRIAN ADVISORY BOARD ACTION

Subject:

Red Hot and Blue at Village Plaza Shopping Center - Special Use Permit

Modification

**Meeting Date:** 

August 26, 2003

Recommendation:

The Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Board recommends that the Council

approve the Special Use Permit Modification.

Vote:

7 - 0.

Aye:

Wayne Pein (Chair), Debby Freed, Kate Millard, Heidi Perry,

Nicholas Lurie, Alice Neebe.

**Comments:** 

The Board would like the owners of the Ginn parcel to consider

modernizing existing bicycle parking facilities at the Ginn parcel to meet

the Class II specification set out in The Town's Design Manual as

amended 11th October, 2000:

"Class II is a stationary rack to which a bicycle can be secured with the user supplying both the lock and cable or chain. Racks must be easily usable with both U-locks and cable locks. Example is inverted 'U' rack. Racks that support a bicycle primarily by a wheel only and not the frame,

such as typical "dish racks," are damaging to wheels and are not

acceptable."

Prepared by:

Wayne Pein, Chair, Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Board

Gordon Sutherland, Principal Planner

wp(16.5)